
20/2020
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

GOWDALL PARISH COUNCIL

WHICH TOOK PLACE REMOTELY
THURSDAY 12th NOVEMBER 2020 AT 7.00pm

            Present:  
Councillor C. Emsen - Chairman (in the chair) 


Councillor J. Boasman



Councillor S. Shears


Councillor A. Markot



Councillor T. Wharvell



           In attendance:
Mrs. P.A. Sykes – Clerk

Ward Councillor C. Fox

 090    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES

 It is a legal requirement that all apologies, forwarded to the Clerk, must contain the reasons for absence from Parish Council meetings.  This information is confidential and will not be minuted.  
Apologies were received from Ward Councillor Sargeantson
091   DECLARATION OF INTEREST

In accordance with the Code of Conduct which was adopted by Gowdall Parish Council in November 2019, any member must declare an interest and identify the Agenda item which they think they may have an interest in according to the Declaration of Members Interest and the type of interest being declared.

092
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


RESOLVED - The minutes of the remote meeting of the Council held on Tuesday 8th September 2020 were circulated, read and will be signed as a true copy.  
093
TOWN & COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 Planning Applications


Planning Applications 

20/03179/CM – Change of use from B2 to Sui Generis consisting olf use of existing building and the construction of a building to permanently accommodate the installation and operation of advance thermal conversion vortex with associated equipment including fee storage, drier, hammer mill and heat exchange/electricity generator; together with the manufacture of vortex units and research and development of future uses for Carm Investments Ltd., Gowdall Lane, Pollington.  There were no comments.

Notice of Decision

20/02493/VAR- Variation of Condition 7 (approved plans) of planning permission 18/03715/PLF (Erection of a dwelling).  After receiving the suggestion from Gowdall Parish Council regarding the dormer windows, the window has been removed, new plans were submitted and passed.  APPROVED.

20/02337/PLF Erection of an orangery to side of Newby House, Newby Lane, Gowdall.  APPROVED
21/2020

-2-
094
TO DISCUSS ANY CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED


ERNLLCA Newsletters for August, September and October have been received.

ERYC, Mathew Buckley reminds the Parish Council of certain aspects regarding Government guidelines during the present pandemic.  Six months rule of absence.

ERNLLCA Online Training Sessions by Parkinson Partnership


ERYC have forwarded details of their Emergency Plan and operations during the present Covid 19 Pandemic.

ERYC are keeping the Council up to date with matters concerning the Covid 19 situation.
095
TO DISCUSS FINANCIAL MATTERS FOR APPROVAL

a.  Accounts for payment


R. Westmoreland.                                                         264.00


R.A. Petch Verge Grass Cutting                                   120.00



Zurich – Parish Council Insurance                               257.60


     RESOLVED that all invoices presented for payment were approved 

b. To adopt and approve the Budget 2021/22

Slight amendments were agreed to the content of the 2021/22 Budget.  These figures   

will be reflected in setting out the Precept in the January Parish Council meeting.
096
TO DISCUSS AND REVIEW THE CONTENT OF THE WEB SITE REGARDING THE NEW WEBSITE ACCESSIBILITY REGULATIONS 2020

WCAG 2.1AA Compliant declaration will shortly appear on the Parish Council website.
097
 TO DISCUSS THE USE OF SOCIAL MEDIA (FACE BOOK) BY GOWDALL PARISH COUNCIL AFTER THE 3 MONTH TRIAL PERIOD

It was noted that half way through the trial period the use of Facebook for the Parish is proving successful.  Figures show that Facebook is being used and has successfully been linked to the Gowdall Community Page.  This item will be discussed further at the January 2021 meeting.
098
 TO DISCUSS THE FREEDOME OF INFORMATION REQUEST

Environment Agency has replied stating that in these unprecedented times such requests are taking longer to process and they will be back to the Parish Council as soon as possible.

ERYC also state that during the pandemic these items are taking longer to process and will reach the Parish Council as soon as possible.

099
 TO DISCUSS QUOTATIONS FOR HANGING BASKETS 2021

Everyone agreed that the hanging baskets for this season have been exquisite and the best display Gowdall has had.  There are a number of baskets which are in the wrong position and may be moved for the 2021 season.  

5 quotations were sought in order to make a decision for the 2021 season.  3 replies have been received within the time scale.  The same specification was sent with all invitations to tender.

Quotation No.1  -  £840 + VAT

Quotation No.2  -  £840  VAT to be queried


Quotation No.3  -  Stated that due to staff shortages a quotation could not be compiled within the time scale.  However, if the time scale could be extended then the company should be contacted again.


It was agreed that Quotation No.1 was the preferred supplier.  That supplier will be contacted and advised that a final decision will be made during the January meeting.
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100
TO DISCUSS THE EXTRA CUTTING OF FIELD LANE AND HEDGES
          A quotation has been received from R. Westmoreland for the clearing of roadside areas at   Western end of the Village during the 2021 season – 4 cuts £220 + VAT


Mr. Westmoreland is to be asked why the cutting of the roadside areas at the Western end of the Village will only be carried out 4 times when this work was carried out 5 times for the same costs.


Councillors agreed that the recent cut of the grass verge on Field Lane was a vast improvement.  RESOLVED - It was proposed and seconded and agreed unanimously by a show of hands that there should be 6 cuts to Field Lane at 6 weekly intervals during the cutting season (BST)

It has been noted that hedge clippings have not been removed from a length of footpath.  This renders the footpath dangerous to pedestrians and animals.
101
 TO DISCUSS THE GRITTING PROGRAMME FOR 2020/21 SEASON

Correspondence has been forwarded to ERYC asking for their consideration when planning the gritting route in the Parish of Gowdall.  Because of the children’s walking route to school, which ERYC have decided is a safe walking route, it is essential that gritting should take place as a priority.  Concern was shown regarding lack of gritting in previous years and the Chairman is constantly in touch with ERYC in the hope that Gowdall is placed on the Priority List for gritting, chiefly because of the danger to the children walking to school.  ERYC have a Duty of Care to the children and the children’s walking route must be placed on the Primary Gritting Route.  Safety is of paramount importance.
102
TO REPORT ON THE SUPPLY AND FINANCE OF THE PARISH CHRISTMAS TREE

Gowdall Parish Council will initially pay for the Christmas tree and will be reimbursed by the Pindar Charity.  The electricians are to be contacted and asked to dress the Christmas lights on the tree in a garland mode.
103
TO RECEIVE AN UPDATE FROM ERYC REGARDING SANDPIT NURSERY 

After the September meeting the Clerk contacted ERYC Enforcement who confirmed that they are constantly monitoring this area and will inspect the site after receiving our recent concerns.

104   TO DISCUSS MAPPING THE PARISH COUNCIL ASSETTS


It was agreed that this would be carried out with the Vice-Chairman’s input.
105   TO RECEIVE A REPORT REGARDING THE DUKE OF EDINGBURGH AWARD SCHEME


A young resident of the Parish, Jayden Lawrence, has completed the section of the Duke of Edinburgh necessary for his Bronze award in this scheme.  Jayden has carried out litter picks, cleaning of signs, delivered letters to every property in the Parish for the Parish Council, weeded round the Social Centre and cleaned and strimmed around the village benches.  The necessary form of completion is to be signed by the Chairman of Gowdall Parish Council and a letter of congratulation and thank is to be sent to Jayden who should be commended for this work.
106
TO DISCUSS AND DECIDE UPON FUTURE TRAINING

An invitation has been received via ERNLLCA for additional training ‘Finance’  Various dates have been offered for this training.  Each session will cost £20

RESOLVED that the Clerk will attend 5 sessions and the Vice-Chairman will attend ‘Finance for Councillors’
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107
TO RECEIVE A REPORT REGARDING VERGES AND ROAD SURFACES WITHIN THE PARISH

Two residents have contacted Andrew Percy MP regarding the state of the roads and footpaths within the Parish.  It was agreed that the state of the roads and footpaths in particular are in a disgusting state of repair.  Gowdall appear to receive very little help with the state of the paths even though ERYC has decided that this is a safe walking route for the children of the Parish.  Parents with young children are forced to walk on the road because of the state of the footpaths.  Chairman is in constant touch with ERYC as they decided the walking route for the children but to date have refused to repair the footpaths to a satisfactory state to enable pedestrians to walk on the footpaths with safety.  It was suggested that this problem could be placed on Facebook with the email address of the officer responsible for these works to be noted.  It was agreed that Gowdall seem to be forgotten where ERYC Highways are concerned.  The Chairman stated that he will constantly be in touch with ERYC in the hope that work will be agreed.  It was also mentioned that the press could be informed of this situation.

Ward Councillor Fox agreed that this is an urgent issue and has promised that with Ward Councillor Sargeantson they will take this problem to ERYC and report back to the Parish Council.  The Chairman stated that Ivan McMaster and Jim McGivern are the two officers at ERYC he has been speaking to.

If a site meeting can be arranged with officers from ERYC then the press will be invited together with parents and children who are appealing for this work to be carried out.

Chairman will close the meeting whilst the next item on the Agenda takes place

108  
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
          Any member of the public named on the Register of Electors will be allowed no more that 5 minutes to address members present.  Any suitable issues taken from this discussion will be placed on forthcoming Agenda


Resident Mr. P. Woodall attended the ZOOM meeting but left the meeting without taking part.

The Chairman re-opened the meeting

109
TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM MEMBERS ATTENDING MEETINGS INCLUDING THE FLOOD WARDEN REPORT

No external meetings have been attended by members of the Parish Council.

Flood Wardens Report


Councillor Jason Boasman delivered a very comprehensive report on the 5 training sessions he has attended which he found most productive, feedback on the February 2020 floods, works in the area which would be ongoing for another six months and the proposed formation of a Lower Aire Flood Warden Group which would give a bigger voice when discussing emergency measures.  Coordination within this group will help with the warning of residents without causing undue panic.  More Flood Wardens are needed in this area and neighbouring,  Parish and Town Councils have been made aware and have been asked to recruit residents to this position.  Environment Agency would be pleased to attend any meeting with the Parish Council to keep them up to date with progress of ongoing works and to discuss any future projects.

The Chairman thanked Councillor Boasman for his work as Primary Flood Warden and for his help by keeping members of the Parish Council and the community up to date with progress on the flood defences.
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110
TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM WARD COUNCILLORS

Ward Councillor Fox listened to the reports regarding Gritting and the Road and Footpath conditions and the Children’s walking route and has promised to contact officers at ERYC and to ask for help.





The tree
111   MATTERS TO BE PLACED ON JANUARY 2021 AGENDA OF THE PARISH COUNCIL 

To discuss the use of Facebook after completion of the 3 month trial period.

To further discuss the number of cuts of the grass to the West of the Parish by contractor


To discuss the Freedom of Information reports received


To discuss the supply of hanging baskets for the 2021 season and to discuss the possible re-positioning of some existing brackets


To set the Precept for the financial year 2021/22


To further discuss the gritting route and any progress made regarding the road and footpaths


To discuss a litter pick within the Parish a) by ERYC & b) by ERYC
112   DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of Gowdall Parish Council will take place remotely on Thursday 7th January 2021 at 7pm

There being no further business the meeting closed at 10.00pm
Signed …………………………………………    Date  ……………………………………..


